PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY

8 November 2024

Excellency,

I have the honour to inform you that, in accordance with General Assembly resolution 79/1
of 22 September 2024, I have decided to appoint H.E. Ms. Maritza Chan Valverde, Permanent
Representative of Costa Rica to the United Nations, and H.E. Mr. Héctor José Gémez Hernandez,
Permanent Representative of Spain to the United Nations, as co-facilitators of the
intergovernmental process and consultations to identify the terms of reference and modalities for
the establishment and functioning of the Independent International Scientific Panel on Al and the
Global Dialogue on Al Governance for adoption by the General Assembly.

I would like to thank the Permanent Representatives for accepting this important
responsibility and invite them to work closely with all Member States and ensure the meaningful
engagement of all relevant stakeholders in the consultations.

I trust that you will all extend your full support to the co-facilitators.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Philemon Yang
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